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Candidates 

Jeff Caruso 

Alan Ettman 

Dan Kober 

Dominic 

Mancinelli 

Dave Peterson 

Doris Pullman 

Mark Somerville 

Tom Weeks 

 

Tom  

Tom Weeks 

LLLIIIBBBRRREEETTTTTTOOO      ♫♫♫   
Symphony Village’s Newsletter 

 

 

October 2011                                                                                            No.10, Vol. VI    

MISSION STATEMENT: To enhance the quality of life and promote a harmonious 

community through the timely publication of accurate information about residents, events, and 

activities in and around Symphony Village.   

WELCOME NEW RESIDENTS 

 

 

               COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 

HOA 2011 ELECTION OF DIRECTORS 

A ―Meet the Candidates‖ event will occur at 10 a.m. on  

November 18.  Donuts and coffee will be served. 

 

Candidates are Jeff Caruso, Alan Ettman, Dan Kober, Dominic 

Mancinelli, Dave Peterson, Doris Pullman, Mark Somerville, 

and Tom Weeks.  Electronic resumes may be seen on 

the SV Website.   Hard copies of the resumes are available 

at the Clubhouse. 

 

Election instructions and ballots will be distributed in early 

November.  The election results will be presented at the conclusion 

of the HOA meeting on December 7.    

 

 

Laura Rocco and Allan Levin   Larry Balducchi and Joan Dominelli 

105 Sonata Way    244 Harmony Way 

 

Bob and Cindy Backer   Francis and Norma Browne 

610 Symphony Way    502 Harmony Way   

 

Brenda Cormeny 

717 Harmony Way 

http://www.symphonyvillage.net/villagehoa/hoa/managementfiles/securestuff/SVHOABoardElection2011-Nominees-2.pdf
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COMMITTEE SIGNUP 

Anyone interested in joining a committee for 2012 needs to fill out a form which can be found 

on the front counter at the Clubhouse.  Current members who wish to return also need to fill out 

the form.  Return the completed form to Dennis or Nancy at the Clubhouse.   

 

LIFESTYLE UPDATE  

 Garage Sale, 8 a.m. to noon, Saturday, October 15.  Sign up in the Activities Book;  

$5 per house. 

 Happy Hour, 6 p.m., Saturday, October 15.  Bring an appetizer or dessert. 

 Lunch Bunch, 12:30 p.m., Tuesday, October 18, Lemon Tree Café, Chestertown.  

Please sign up no later than Monday, October 17. 

 Children’s Hallowe’en Party, 2 to 4 p.m., Saturday, October 22.  Sign up in the 

Activities Book.  The cost is $5 per child, and the party is for children ages 11 and 

under.  We will have games, crafts, and story time.  Around 3:30 p.m. the children will 

have a costume parade, and all SV residents are invited to come to the Clubhouse to 

give out candy during the parade. 

 Ladies Happy Hour, 5:30 p.m., Thursday, October 27.  Bring $5, which provides you 

with dinner and a beverage. 

 Game Night, 7 p.m., Friday, October 28.  Bring your favorite game. 

 Halloween Happy Hour, 6 p.m., Saturday, October 29.  Bring an appetizer or dessert, 

and wear your favorite costume.  We will have a best costume contest. 

 SAVE THE DATE for these upcoming Events: 

 Atlantic City Bus Trip, 8 a.m. – 8 p.m., Saturday, November 12.  Cost--$35 per 

person; Please sign up for this in the Activities Book by October 28. 

 Holiday Party, 6 p.m., Saturday, December 10. This will be a catered event at the 

Clubhouse at a cost of $25 per person. 

 New Year's Eve Party, 8:30 p.m., Saturday, December 31. The party includes a 

catered dinner at the Clubhouse and a DJ for dancing at a cost of $35 per person. 

  

OUTREACH UPDATE  

2
nd

 Annual Artisan’s Fair 

Outreach would like to 

thank all the SV artisans, 

bakers, and volunteers who 

made the 2
nd

 Annual 

Artisan‘s Fair a successful 

fundraiser.  Outreach raised $2,000 which 

will be donated to the Queen Anne‘s 

Emergency Center Fund.  Thanks also go to 

all the Villagers who attended and supported 

the artisans, the bake sale, and the lunch 

offerings.  Without all your support, Outreach would not be able to support so many 

worthwhile causes in Queen Anne‘s County.  More pictures are available online. 

http://symphonyvillage.net/pix/artisans-fair-2011/
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SV Outreach Program, Inc. always welcomes new members.  If you think you might be 

interested in joining us, please come to our next meeting on Tuesday, November 8, 7:15 p.m., 

in the Grand Ballroom; meetings are the second Tuesday of every month.  Helping others does, 

indeed, feel good. 

 

Third Annual Food Drive to Begin Soon! 

Reminder: Start Planning for Your Food Drive Contribution! 

Your SV Outreach will be collecting food for our third annual delivery to QAC Social Services. 

The drive will take place November 9—13 with delivery on November 14  (in time for 

Thanksgiving distribution).  

Select a “drop-off” house from the following for your food donation:  
 Sue and Dave Peterson        635 Harmony 
 Linda Blume                            224 Orchestra 
 Larry and Carol Hodges        141 Encore 
 Jack and Joan Hennessey     146 Sonata 
 BJ McClaeb                              819 Harmony 
 Jim and Carlene Cooke        225 Opera 
 Jim and Dorothy Hamm       231 Concerto 
 Scott and Rosemary Page    227 Harmony 
 Lloyd and Betty McAtee       321 Overture     

Suggested items include canned soups, vegetables, fruits, pasta, pasta sauce, peanut butter, 

jelly, mayo, tuna fish, cereals, and any other food stuffs that you would like to donate.  Please, 

no outdated items from your pantry! 

Our goal this year is 2000 units of food (or more!). Last year we collected 1883 items. 

Please start looking at the grocery flyers for sales and stocking up to help us make our 

goal.  The need is great, but so is the feeling of doing this good deed!   

 

 

PUBLICATIONS & COMMUNICATIONS UPDATE 

Local Events 

The Committee thanks Linda Blume for her effort in providing the local events for the Libretto.   

Daily Bulletin 

Check the Daily Bulletin often for announcements that come up at the last minute.  It is the 

committee‘s intent to keep SV residents informed.  To submit something for the Daily Bulletin, 

contact Carol Hodges at lhodges@atlanticbb.net. 

Directory 

If you use a printed copy of the Directory, please make sure it is current.  Emails and phone 

numbers change periodically.  Also, there are many new residents. 

 

All Are Welcome 

Everyone is welcome to attend the P & C meeting on Monday, November 7, at 2 p.m. in the 

Grand Ballroom. 

 

mailto:lhodges@atlanticbb.net
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CLUBS AND CLASSES 

 

SINGLES 
Singles Outing 

 

The Singles had a fun time and lots of great conversation at 

the Four Seasons Restaurant in September.  The next outing 

is a trip to Homestead Gardens on October 23. We will lunch 

at Killarney House in Davidsonville.   Meet at the Clubhouse 

at 1 p.m. to carpool.  Please sign up in the Activities Book.   
 

 

 

 

 

BIRD CLUB 

The Bird Club traveled to Pickering Creek Audubon Center on 

September 25 for the first ―Walk ‗n Talk‖ of the season entitled 

―Hawks.‖  After discussing the most common hawks in our area 

(red-tailed, red-shouldered, Cooper‘s, and sharp-shinned) as well 

as the colorful kestrel, we walked to the freshwater wetlands 

overlook.  Birding definitely started slowly – along the path we 

saw lots of butterflies (buckeyes, monarchs, a clouded sulfur, a 

silver spotted skipper, and a tiny orange and black butterfly 

about the size of a nickel) and dragonflies galore.  We even noted bright orange milkweed bugs 

on the milkweed – the bugs help split open the mature seed pods so the seeds may be dispersed 

by the wind.  Once on the viewing platform, we scanned the sky for several minutes before 

sighting some turkey and black vultures soaring over the treetops in the distance.  But patience 

did pay off.  We eventually saw a yellowthroat who seemed as interested in us as we were in 

her!  Also spotted were a bald eagle, a juvenile bald eagle, barn swallows (who, our guide told 

us, should have migrated by now), a yellow-shafted flicker, a mockingbird, American crows, 

and a flock of chimney swifts (―little cigars with wings‖).  A walk along the freshwater pond 

yielded no bird sightings, but a painted turtle was resting on top of hurricane debris, apparently 

hoping that the sun would make an appearance (it didn‘t).  We only spotted one hawk on our 

walk – either a Cooper‘s or a sharp-shinned – too far away to positively identify.  Watch the 

Activities Book for future Bird Club outings and activities. – Linda Blume 

 

GAZEBO and VEGETABLE GARDEN CLUBS 
Our garden activities have been pretty much limited to weeding 

and deadheading, although several residents have been 

harvesting herbs from our two herb beds.  Most flowers have 

gone to seed, and we are letting them stand to provide feed for 

the birds.  A few daffodils have been planted for spring 

blooming. 
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It is our goal to have one caretaker for each of the twenty beds in the Gazebo Garden.  Each of 

the current caretakers has been contacted to see if they will continue their support in 2012.  For 

various reasons, several residents will not be able to participate, so we have only thirteen 

volunteers signed up for 2012.  There will be a meeting in the Clubhouse on Thursday, October 

27, at 7 p.m. to make plans for next year.  All residents are invited to attend.  We hope to sign 

up seven new volunteers.  Our primary goal at the meeting is to have one person agree to act as 

the chief gardener.  A list of the duties of that position will be presented at the meeting. 

As for the Veggie Garden, we have obtained permission to use the plot for another year from 

the new tenant farmer, but with a smaller area.  Unfortunately, this means fewer farmers.  We 

will work out the details at a winter meeting.  We continue to harvest flowers, lettuce, and 

many eggplants, and we are looking forward to next year! 

 

READING-FOR-FUN BOOK CLUB 

The Book Club met on September 20, 2011, at the Clubhouse to discuss the book State of 

Wonder by Ann Patchett.  The story revolves around Dr. Swenson, a renowned doctor, who is 

leading a group of doctors on a secret project to determine why women 

in the Amazonian tribe are able to bear children into their late sixties.  

Marina Singh is sent to investigate the death of one of the doctors.  This 

book was selected by Joan Hennessey, and was rated 7.2 on a scale of 1 

to 10.  Joan provided a wonderful peanut butter pie and peach tea for 

dessert.  A copy of this book will be placed in the Book Club Section of 

the library for resident access. 

The book for our October 20 meeting is The Color of Water by James 

Mc Bride.  This book was recommended by Ellen Reid. 

 

SNEAKERS 

Silent Auction News 

By now everyone should have received an invitation to the Silent Auction on November 5.  We 

hope everyone can attend.  Feel free to invite friends.  If you have a conflict, buy some raffle 

tickets ahead of time or make a contribution.  Please sign up in the Activities Book at the 

Clubhouse so that we can have plenty of food and drink. 

Remember if you would like to contribute an item or service, please contact Helena Joy or 

Linda Farrar before October 25. 

 

Pastries for Parents 

Our first book giveaway at Kennard will be Thursday, October 27, and Friday, October 28.  If 

you can help, please sign up in the Activities Book. 
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NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS 

SOFTBALL 

Symphony Village had a 

successful softball practice 

on Thursday, October 6, 

with 12 men showing up to 

warm up their arms and 

bats.  They are going to 

continue the Thursday 10:30 

a.m. practices every week as 

long as the weather permits.  

Anyone interested in joining 

us need only show up on 

Thursdays.  Any questions, 

call Joe Shanahan 516-445-

7625. 

 

 

GRANDCHILDREN’S HALLOWE’EN PARTY  
 Don‘t miss the Hallowe‘en Party to be held Saturday, October 22, 

from 2—4 p.m. at the Clubhouse for grandchildren ages 11 and under.  

Join us for fun, crafts, games, pictures, snacks, and a costume parade 

complete with ‗trick or treating.‘ The price is $5 per child.  Please sign 

up in the Activities Book by October 17.  Any questions please call 

Carlene Cooke, 443-242-8146, or Linda Farrar, 443-262-8744. 

 

**Do any of you have teenage grandchildren who need community 

service hours?  The Hallowe’en party is a fun way to earn a couple of 

hours by supervising games, running the tattoo booth, etc.  Let us know! 

 

 

ALL-YOU-CAN-EAT BULL AND OYSTER ROAST 
American Legion Jeff Davis Post #18 in Centerville is holding a 

Bull and Oyster Roast on Saturday, October 29, 1 – 5 p.m.  In 

addition to all-you-can-eat roast beef, oysters (fried, stewed, and 

raw), vegetables, and desserts, the event includes games such as 

a plant and a cake wheel.  All Symphony Village residents are 

cordially invited to attend.  The cost is $30 per person.  All 

proceeds benefit the American Legion post and all the 

wonderful work they do for Veterans. 
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ANNOUNCING:   

Church Hill Theatre’s final production of the 2011 Season: 

What:     ALMOST, MAINE, BY JOHN CARIANI 

When:    November 4-20 (First three weekends in November) 

 Michael C. Whitehill, a prominent actor/director in this area's 

theatre, is directing Almost, Maine.  This ―whimsical and imaginative 

tale by award-winning actor and playwright John Cariani begins on a 

cold, clear, moonless night in the middle of winter.  But all is not 

quite what it seems in the remote, mythical town of Almost, Maine. 

As the northern lights hover in the star-filled sky above, the residents 

of Almost find themselves falling in and out of love in unexpected 

and often hilarious ways.  Knees are bruised, hearts are broken, but 

the bruises heal, and the hearts mend—almost.‖ 

Also featured is SVer Karin Larsen who is joining Church Hill 

Theatre for the first time as an actress in this play.  She is very 

excited to be working with this talented director and cast.   She hopes that SV will come and 

see this ―delightful midwinter‘s night‘s dream,‖ as it has been described.  The Wall Street 

Journal named Almost, Maine one of the best regional theater productions of the 2004-2005 

season.  Following its off-Broadway run, Almost, Maine was chosen for inclusion in Smith and 

Kraus‘ New Playwrights:  Best Plays of 2006.  This play has been produced in the United  

Following its off-Broadway run, Almost, Maine was chosen for inclusion in Smith and Kraus‘ 

New Playwrights: Best Plays of 2006.  This play has been produced not only in the United 

States but also all over the world.             
 

TRIVIA QUESTIONS 

 

1. Which State in the United States is more forested than any other state in the 

country, with 90% woods, and also is the most sparsely populated state east of 

the Mississippi River with 40 people per square mile? 

 a.  Vermont  b.   Alabama  c.  Maine   d.  New Hampshire 

 

2. Which was the very first product the toy company Mattel, came out with? 

  a.  doll  b.  picture frame  c.  toy airplane  d.   model car 

 

3. Which continent is the only one without a desert? 

 a.  South America  b.  Antarctica   c.  Asia  d.  Europe 

 

4. On average,  how many pounds of coffee does a coffee tree yield in one year? 

 a.  1  pound b.  50 pounds   c.  100 pounds  d.  200 pounds 

 

5.  Who and what can be found at 186 Symphony Way? 
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RESTAURANT REVIEW 

          4 Seasons Bistro                      by Dorthea Turek                                                                                         
 

Eight Symphony Village Singles dined at the 4 Seasons Bistro last 

month, a restaurant in Chester which advertises both American and 

Mediterranean cuisine. We were seated at a long table which 

accommodated eight people comfortably.  Everyone ordered from an 

extensive menu offering a wide variety of food.  One of our party 

decided to have an appetizer and dessert for her meal—the appetizer 

was Shrimp Coconut, and I was told it was very tasty.  Another of 

our party ordered mignon flatbread and cream of crab soup.  The 

soup was declared delicious and the flatbread was filet mignon, 

caramelized onions, pine nuts, mushrooms, and gorgonzola cheese.  The serving was more than 

ample and half was taken home. Another person ordered Orange Roughy Imperial, a fish filet 

with crab imperial, baked potato, and mixed vegetables.  

I ordered Rockfish Mare Chiara, pan-seared fish with PEI mussels in marinara sauce on angel 

hair pasta, and I can report that this dish was delicious.  The mussels were especially good, but 

it could be made with any fish.  It had a wonderful flavor.  Another diner ordered Veal 

Chesapeake—a veal dish with wild mushrooms, creamy rosé sauce, and crabmeat on angel hair 

pasta.  This diner commented she had eaten it before in other restaurants, and this dish 

definitely lived up to her expectations.  It was tasty with a good amount of crab in the sauce.  

The sixth single had Mare Monte, a combination of chicken, veal, shrimp, artichoke hearts, 

asparagus tips, roasted peppers, and lemon buerre blanc sauce on angel hair pasta.  She had 

eaten this selection before and enjoyed it enough to order it again.  The remaining two singles 

ordered Lettuce Wedge BLT salad, which included smoked Gouda cheese and gorgonzola 

dressing.  They split this salad and ate it before their meal.  The entrée they ordered was All 

Wheat Veggie Lovers with shrimp, light marinara sauce, goat cheese, and whole wheat pasta.  

They reportedly enjoyed this and again the portion was ample enough that some was brought 

home.   Four of the singles had dessert:  two had crème brûlée which they enjoyed, and two 

shared a plate of two cannolis. They said they were delicious.   Service was good.  However, 

the waitress had difficulty obliging our request for separate checks causing an extra wait.  

The menu prices are reasonable.  Appetizers are listed at $8-$11, flatbread sandwiches are $8-

$10, and main dishes are $20-$25. Vegetarian meals are $13, and main dish salads are $12-$25.  

Because all of meals were especially delicious, we unanimously declared we would go back to 

the 4 Seasons Bistro again. 

The restaurant is located on Postal Road in the Rainbow Plaza in Chester. Phone 410-643-9000.  

http://www.4seasonsbistro.com 

 

   PERSONAL AD 

WANTED:  Old, or not so old, fishing lures, reels, and rods you no longer want.  Please call 

George Drake, 410-758-8266.   

 

http://www.4seasonsbistro.com/
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             RECIPE 

                        Eggplant Meatballs 
                                              From the kitchen of Bea Trotta 

 

 

3 T. canola oil                                          1 T. basil   

1 garlic clove, minced                              1/8 tsp. pepper, optional   

1 large eggplant, peeled and diced           2 eggs, beaten 

1 T. water                                                  ½ c. grated cheese 

1 c. bread crumbs                                      marinara sauce 

½ c. fresh parsley, chopped                       grated mozzarella 

 In large saucepan, heat oil and gently sauté garlic until golden.  Add diced eggplant, 

water, and cover.  Reduce heat.  Steam until eggplant is very soft. 

 In a mixing bowl combine eggplant, bread crumbs, parsley, basil, pepper, eggs, and 

grated cheese.  Mix well.  Refrigerate for 20 minutes.  Remove from refrigerator and 

form into balls. 

 Place meatballs on a greased pan and bake them at 325° F for 35 minutes.  (If you 

prefer, you can fry the meatballs in frying oil.) 

 Garnish with marinara sauce and grated mozzarella and bake for an additional 5 

minutes to melt mozzarella.  The meatballs can also be served with your favorite pasta 

and sauce.  Serves 4—6. 

 

                      LOCAL NEWS & EVENTS        By Linda Blume 

NOTE:  There are too many Local Events this month to include all of them in the Libretto.  

The entire list appears on the SV Website SV Website, and we will put a hard copy of the 

complete list in the Libretto binder that is located in the Wall Street room of the Clubhouse. 

Also, if you do not have a computer, Nancy at the Clubhouse can print a hard copy of the 

complete list of Local Events from the website for you. 

 

Estate Treasures and Fashion Show 

Hospice of Queen Anne‘s will hold an Estate Treasures and Fashion Show on 

October 18, beginning at 11:30 a.m., at the Kent Island American Legion hall.  

Call 410-643-7360 for ticket information.  (Hospice Events) 

 

Utz of Hanover Trip 

Queen Anne‘s County Parks and Recreation will sponsor a trip to the Utz 

factory in Hanover, Pennsylvania, on October 20.  Come see and smell the 

making of the famous Utz potato chips and snacks.  You will be guided step-by-

step with the aid of a push-to-talk audio program and closed circuit TV 

monitors.  The cost is $45 per person and includes roundtrip transportation.  

Children under 18 may attend with an adult.  Pre-register at Trip Registration. For additional 

trip details, go to QAC Parks & Rec Events.  The program number is 303003. 

http://www.symphonyvillage.net/villagehoa/hoa/documents/events/october-events.pdf
http://www.hospiceofqueenannes.com/events.html
http://www.parksnrec.org/registration-faqs.html
http://www.parksnrec.org/trips-and-events.html
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Mammals of the Arboretum Walk 

Join Pete Jayne on a wildlife-oriented walk on October 21, 10 a.m. – 11:30 

p.m., along the Adkins Arboretum paths with a focus on the region‘s 

mammals.  While it is typically difficult to see mammals during daylight 

hours, they often leave signs of their presence that help in identifying what 

species was there and perhaps what it was up to.  The program is free with 

admission; Admission is $5 adults, $3 ages 6-18, free for members.  Pre-

register at Mammals Walk. 

 

Make a Difference Day Dinner 

The annual Make a Difference Day Dinner will be held on Saturday, 

October 22, at Benedict A. Andrew American Legion Post 296 in 

Queenstown.  All proceeds go to the Caring and Sharing Fund of Queen 

Anne‘s County.  Dinner will be served 4 – 7 p.m. with take-out dinners 

available.  The cost is $9 adults, $4 children ages 6-12.  Caring and 

Sharing is a volunteer initiative that provides funds for rent, fuel, electric, gas, prescriptions, 

and medical care for families in emergency situations.  Families in need are first directed to 

eligible resources.  Grants from this Fund are awarded when no other resources are available.  

(Record Observer) 

 

Baseball Days 

Baseball Days will be held on October 22, 10 a.m. – 2 p.m., at the Sudlersville 

Train Station and Museum (101 Linden Street).  There will be exhibits and a 

sports auction.  This is a fundraiser for the museum expansion project.  Jimmie 

Foxx and Eastern Shore Baseball League memorabilia and books will also be on 

sale.  For information, call 410-928-3406.  (QAC Tourism) 

 

New York City Day Trip 

Queen Anne‘s County Parks and Recreation will sponsor a trip to New York City 

on October 22.  This is an exciting day on your own to tour NYC.  The cost is 

$65 per person and includes roundtrip transportation.  Children may attend with 

an adult.  Pre-register at Trip Registration. For additional trip details, go to QAC 

Parks & Rec Events.  The program number is 303001. 

 

2nd Annual Island Dog Park Howl-o-Ween Bash 

 This year‘s Howl-o-Ween Bash will take place on October 22, 10 a.m. – noon, at 

the Island Dog Park (200 White Pine Lane, Stevensville).  There will be treats for 

dogs (and their people).  All are welcome, and the event is free.  There will be a 

costume contest with prizes.  (Shore Update) 

 

Foraging 

Adkins Arboretum will hold a hands-on workshop on October 23, 1 – 2:30 p.m.  

The workshop will immerse participants in the exciting, sustainable, and 

nutritious world of foraging for wild plants.  Participants will be taken into the 

field to learn how to identify, harvest, and prepare many of fall‘s wild edibles.  It 

https://adkinsarboretumorg.presencehost.net/programs_events/event_calendar.html/event/2011/10/21/mammals-of-the-arboretum-walk
http://www.qac.org/default.aspx?pageid=1231&template=3&PageLevel=2&toplevel=34&cid=76
http://www.parksnrec.org/registration-faqs.html
http://www.parksnrec.org/trips-and-events.html
http://www.parksnrec.org/trips-and-events.html
http://www.shoreupdate.com/calendar/calendar.php?type=month&calendar=1&category=0&month=10&year=2011
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doesn‘t get more local or organic than this!  The cost is $15 members, $20 non-members.    

Pre-register at Foraging. 

8th Annual Kent Island Elk’s Safety Day  

Safety Day will be held on October 23, noon – 4 p.m., at the Bay Bridge 

Airport in Stevensville.  You will see displays of vehicles from police, fire, 

military, and emergency services and safety table displays from local, county, 

and state agencies.  (Maryland Tourism)  

 

Clyburn Arboretum and Howard Peters Rawlings Conservatory Bus Trip 

Adkins Arboretum will sponsor a bus trip to the Clyburn Arboretum in 

Baltimore City on Wednesday, October 26, 8 a.m. – 5 p.m.  Clyburn is a 200-

acre public garden and nature preserve.  Following a walk through miles of 

spectacular trails that wind through a mature piedmont forest, a lunch of soup 

and salad prepared by Atwater‘s will be served in the Clyburn mansion, a 

Renaissance Revival-style home.  After lunch, the group will travel to Druid 

Hill Park in Baltimore for a guided tour of the Howard Peters Rawlings 

Conservatory.  The cost is $85 members, $105 non-members.  The fee 

includes bus transportation, Soup ‗n Walk lunch, and guided tour of Howard Peters Rawlings 

Conservatory.  Pre-register at Bus Trip. 

 

Annual Fire Prevention Open House and Safety Awareness Day 

The Goodwill Fire Department will hold a Fire Prevention Open House and 

Safety Awareness day on Saturday, October 29.  (QAC Tourism) 

 

 

Arts and Crafts Fair 

 Grasonville VFW Post 7464 will hold an Arts and Crafts Fair on October 29 

at the post pavilion.  (Shore Update) 

 

 

Autumn Color in the Forest 

Have you ever wondered about the brilliant reds and golden yellows that show 

up in the woods in late October and early November? You may have noticed 

that both leaves and berries turn many shades of color. Learn how this happens 

and why these colors may have evolved, and explore the marvels of leaf and 

fruit color chemistry on Friday, November 4, 1 – 3 p.m., at Adkins 

Arboretum.  Docent naturalist and nutrition scientist Dr. Julianna Pax will give 

an indoor presentation followed by an outdoor walk in the woods to identify 

colorful autumn players.  The cost is $15 members, $20 non-members.  

Pre-register at Color in the Forest. 
 

Plein Air Painting at the Arboretum 

Learn how to capture the beauty of nature‘s changing fall colors on 

canvas under the guidance of a local art educator and artist on Saturday, 

November 5, 1 – 3:30 p.m. at Adkins Arboretum.  Participants will learn 

about composition, color, basic acrylic painting techniques, and the joy of 

https://adkinsarboretumorg.presencehost.net/programs_events/event_calendar.html/event/2011/10/23/foraging
http://calendar.visitmaryland.org/Views/Events/Details.aspx?id=45290
http://www.cylburnassociation.org/
http://www.baltimoreconservatory.org/
http://www.baltimoreconservatory.org/
https://adkinsarboretumorg.presencehost.net/programs_events/event_calendar.html/event/2011/10/26/cylburn-arboretum-and-howard-peters-rawlings-conservatory-bus-trip
http://www.qac.org/default.aspx?pageid=1231&template=3&PageLevel=2&toplevel=34&cid=76
http://www.shoreupdate.com/calendar/calendar.php?type=month&calendar=1&category=0&month=10&year=2011
https://adkinsarboretumorg.presencehost.net/programs_events/event_calendar.html/event/2011/11/04/autumn-color-in-the-forest
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―plein air‖ painting while composing their own original rendition of the Arboretum in its fall 

splendor.  The cost is $25 members, $30 non-members.  Pre-register at Plein Air Painting. 

 

48th Annual Christmas Bazaar – An Old-Fashioned Christmas 

The Christmas Bazaar on November 5, 9 a.m. – 3 p.m., at Old Wye Parish will 

feature beautiful hand-crafted holiday decorations, one-of-a-kind handmade gifts, 

boutique items, tools, books, and jewelry.  Home-baked goods and a homemade 

lunch will also be available.  (QAC Tourism) 

 

Harvest Brewfest 

Harvest Brewfest will take place on November 5, 7 – 10 p.m., at Fisherman‘s Inn, 

proceeds to benefit the Capital Campaign for the new Kent Island Volunteer Fire 

Department station.  The event pairs micro brews with dishes presented by local 

restaurants and caterers.  There will be complimentary mugs to the first 200 people 

through the door.  Tickets are $45 pre-paid, $55 at the door.  (QAC Tourism) 

 

Celtic New Year Concert 

The QAC Arts Council presents a Celtic New Year Concert with Maggie Sansone on 

November 5 at 7 p.m.  Maggie is joined by Andrea Hoag on fiddle, Pate Egan on 

guitar and vocals, Mat Bell on bodran and percussion, and Irish Step Dancer, Regan 

Riley.  Enjoy great food inspired by the Emerald Isle and cash bar. Tickets are $30 in 

advance, $35 at the door, and include an after party with the band.  Proceeds benefit the 

Centre for the Arts‘ building fund.  (Arts Council) 

 

Cabela’s Trip 

Queen Anne‘s County Parks and Recreation will sponsor a trip to 

Cabela‘s on November 5.  Cabela‘s is the world‘s foremost outfitter.  

In addition to offering quality outdoor merchandise, the massive 

showroom is an educational and entertaining attraction.  It features a 

décor of museum quality animal displays, huge aquariums, and trophy animals interacting in 

realistic re-creations of their natural habitat.  The cost is $55 per person and includes roundtrip 

transportation.  Children under 18 may attend with an adult. Pre-register at Trip Registration. 

For additional trip details, go to QAC Parks & Rec Events.  The program number is 303004. 

 

Kent Island Made in America Craft Show 

 See furniture, rugs, nautical themes, jewelry, folk art, fabric art, handbags, 

pottery, and more on November 5-6 at the Kent Island American Legion 

Made in America Craft Show.  Hours are Saturday, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m. and 

Sunday, noon – 4 p.m.    

 

22nd Annual Harvest Breakfast 

Harvest Breakfast will take place on Thursday, November 10, 8 – 10 a.m., at 

the 4H Park in Centreville.  This is a cooperative venture of the University of 

Maryland Extension service, county businesses, the community, and the 

Chamber of Commerce.  Guest speaker to be announced.  (QAC Tourism) 

 

https://adkinsarboretumorg.presencehost.net/programs_events/event_calendar.html/event/2011/11/05/plein-air-painting-at-the-arboretum
http://www.qac.org/default.aspx?pageid=1231&template=3&PageLevel=2&toplevel=34&cid=76
http://www.qac.org/default.aspx?pageid=1231&template=3&PageLevel=2&toplevel=34&cid=76
http://www.arts4u.info/pages/events.html
http://www.parksnrec.org/registration-faqs.html
http://www.parksnrec.org/trips-and-events.html
http://www.qac.org/default.aspx?pageid=1231&template=3&PageLevel=2&toplevel=34&cid=76
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REMINDER:  Go to the SV Website to see all 56 Local Events, 7 Continuing Events, and 

15 Events Outside the Four- County Area. 

 

  

     

           

 

 

 

 

  SPECIAL REMINDERS 
 

 Clubhouse phone number  for Nancy or Dennis:  410-758-8500 

 Dennis Sesplankis‘ email:  dsesplankis@legumnorman.com 

 Nancy Wright‘s email:  symphonyclub@verizon.net 

 Caruso Warranty Office: 301-461-0277, ext. 211 

 Trash Collection and Recycling: Bates Trucking,  301-733-2069 

 Bulk Pick-up and Yard Waste:  410-758-1180—Yard waste is picked up on 

                           Mondays without a phone call. (Occasionally, it may be picked up on Tuesdays.) 

 

TRIVIA ANSWERS 

1.  c,   Maine 

2.  b,   Picture frame 

3.  d,   Europe 

4.  a,   One pound 

5.  Deer and Pumping Station 

http://www.symphonyvillage.net/villagehoa/hoa/documents/events/october-events.pdf
mailto:dsesplankis@legumnorman.com
mailto:symphonyclub@verizon.net


The Cutting Room announces 
Dawn McClyment!  

 
 
 

Professional licensed hairdresser, 
Dawn McClyment,  joins Christy 
Marciniak at The Cutting Room,  
115 E Water St., Monday and 
Wednesday 9-5 (later hours by 
appt) and every other Saturday.  

 

  

Walk-ins encouraged!  
Appointments appreciated!   

Call Dawn directly for an appointment  

at 410-310-3282 or stop by.   
As always, you can call the shop at 
410-758-2424 for an appointment 

with Christy or Dawn!   
Now open 6 days a week! 

New 
New 

New 










